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INFORMATION REQUEST REFERENCE 15-038

pear I

Thank you for your information request, received on 6 July 2015. You asked us to provide
the following information under the Environmental Information Regulations 2004 (EIR):

“Please review your decision because | do not accept that this information has been
provided to me previously. Furthermore, | have provided you with a recent
photograph of the Olympic Stadium which clearly shows there is NO ROOF on the
Stadium, hence, it would automatically follow the Stadium is devoid of any Lightning
Protection. Please show me/explain to me how you propose to uses the ROOF as a
LPS Finial if there is no roof.

At no time have you provided me with any such data.”

In response to your above comments:

In your request to the London Legacy Development Corporation (Legacy Corporation) ref:
15-013, received on 9 March 2015, you requested “an approved copy of the Lightning Risk
Assessment for the design phase of the refurbishment project” [of the Stadium]. The Legacy
Corporation response of 29 April 2015 included the report of lightning protection risk
assessment for Olympic Stadium.

In your request to the Legacy Corporation ref: 15-035, received 30 June 2015, you
requested “a copy of your lightning risk assessment of the Olympic Stadium”. The Legacy
Corporation response of 3 July 2015 referenced the earlier response where this document
was provided.

The most up to date images of the Olympic Stadium can be accessed via a live web link on
our website: http://queenelizabetholympicpark.co.uk/the-park/venues/the-stadium

The rear roof has lightning protection tapes installed on it, the front roof is used as the
conductor; this is metallic and is compliant with the relevant legislations.

If you are unhappy with our response to your request and wish to make a complaint or
request a review of our decision, you should write to:
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Executive Director of Finance and Corporate Services
London Legacy Development Corporation

Level 10

1 Stratford Place

Montfichet Road

London

E20 1EJ

Please note: complaints and requests for internal review received more than two months
after the initial decision will not be handled.

If you are not content with the outcome of the internal review, you may appeal directly to the
Information Commissioner at the address given below. You should do this within two months
of our final decision. There is no charge for making an appeal.

Further information on the Freedom of Information Act 2000 is available from the Information
Commissioner’s Office:

Wycliffe House

Water Lane

Wilmslow

SK9 5AF

Telephone 08456 30 60 60 or 01625 54 57 45

Website www.ico.gov.uk

Yours sincerely

FOI / EIR Co-ordinator
London Legacy Development Corporation





